STATEMENT FROM STEVEN BONK, MLA

As your elected MLA, let me begin by giving my regret that the situation at the Grenfell Pioneer Home has come to this extreme position. I would like to thank those who have reached out to me to express their opinions and show their passion for long-term care in Grenfell.

As it has been since my election in 2016, my goal continues to be to see a long-term care facility remain in Grenfell. The Government of Saskatchewan has stated this commitment as well both during informal discussions and formal meetings with representatives from the Town of Grenfell. I have and will continue to work closely with both the Town of Grenfell, and Ministry of Health to ensure a positive outcome for everyone.

At this time the Government is moving forward with the process of returning long-term care to Grenfell. Details of this were discussed with members of Grenfell Town Council earlier this week. We commit to further discussing any developments with Grenfell as they come available to us.

Given the very time sensitive nature and the high impact this situation has had on the people of Grenfell and surrounding area, the Government has sped up regular processes with the hope of finding a solution soon.

Thank you for placing your trust in me as your elected representative in Saskatchewan, please do not hesitate to contact me at any time.

Sincerely,

Steven Bonk

MLA, Moosomin Constituency stevenbonkmla@sasktel.net